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MEETING on 12 June 2018 (6.30 pm)

   
  Bulletin    Volume; 28    Issue  No; 23   12 June 2018

 

PARTNERS AND FRIENDS MOST WELCOME

SCHOOLS ESSAY AND PUBLIC SPEAKING COMPETITION

Tonight the Rotary Club will conduct two competitions for students in Year 
6 at three (3) Schools, namely, Castle Cove Public School, Roseville Public 
School and Roseville  College Junior School. The competitions are the Essay 
Competition and the Public Speaking Competition 

Essay Competition- the topic is student’s choice. Length of about 300 words. 
The Rotary Club will choose the best of the three essays presented and the 
winner of the competition will read their essay at the Meeting and presented with 
a plaque and  certificate. The two runner’s up will receive a certificate.The winner 
of the Essay Competition will be presented with their Award at tonights meeting.

Essay Competition particianpts - Bea Farley from Castle Cove Public School, 
Connor Morris from Roseville Public School and Naomi Wu from Roseville 
College Junior School. 

Public Speaking Competition - the School’s staff have judge the best speaker 
at their School with the winner representing their School speaking at tonights 
meeting. The students will speak for between 2 – 3 minutes on a topic of the 
student’s choice though the School may wish to set its own guidelines.

A winner will be determined based on the participant’s performance on the 
evening. The winner will receive their Award, a plaque and Certificate at their 
School at date in July to be determined. The two runner’s up will receive a 
certificate to be presented at the Meeting.

Public Speaking Contest participants -  Amelia Manners from Castle Cove 
PS, Ivan Ho from Roseville Public School and Stephanie Buys from Roseville 
College Junior School.
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Following our recent trips to Adelaide and Armidale we 
saw first hand the drought effected areas of the New 
South Wales country.

In the Hunter Valley farmers have their cattle feeding 
along the side of the roads as paddocks are bare of 
feed as the worst drought in 50 years takes effect.
It reminds me when in my first year in Roseville Chase 
Rotary, the Late Geoff Young organised 3 semi-trailers 
of equipment and costumes to take the Glynn Ianno 
troup of singers to Merriwa  to give the Farmers some 
light entertainment. A memorable weekend for locals 
and our members.

The question now asked, ‘what have the city clubs done for the drought affected 
bush?’ Answer is nothing.

I suggested to the Assistant District Governor Rob Byrne following the bush 
fires in Tathra that the District should organise a collection of goods of all kinds 
from Ku-ring-gai residents and transport them to Tathra/Bega Rotary clubs for 
distribution to affected bush fire victims. What was done? Nothing.

There has been a site established for the Australian Farming Charity for Farmers’ 
Families in hardship https://aussiehelpers.org.au/ that one can contribute.
We give so much to overseas by way of the Foundation, perhaps you can spare a 
few dollars to our own farmers.

Bunnings BBQ on the weekend  
We were very fortunate on the Saturday 2 to 5 shift to have Jim Baillie a friend 
of Peter Lewis’ to come and act as cashier, this took our number up to 4 for the 
shift. Jim has a problem with standing and uses 2 walking sticks to be mobile. 
Many thanks goes to Jim. It was also great to see Malcolm Pilcher do 2 shifts on 
Saturday. Thanks Mal.
The days takings were sales $1258.65 Donations $96.20
Our next BBQ is not until 16th September at Belrose, let see if we can do better 
with our own members. 
Dates to remember
Our Changeover          10th July
District Changeover     7th July
Fun Run                       29th July
President Peter          
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Please advise  Attendance Officer, Avis Manoukian, on 0418 411 404 or email avis@
amcomms.com.au before 11.00am SATURDAY before the meeting. Club policy is that you 
must pay for your meal if you are absent without an apology by the deadline.
If you or your guests have any special dietary requirements, please also advise Avis.

Date Meeting Program Introduction & 
Vote of Thanks

Welcomer

12 June Schools Essay & Public 
Speaking Competition Ian Fraser

Sergeant / 
Corporals

26 June
TBA

Sergeant / 
Corporals

10 July CLUB CHANGE OVER 
DINNER

Sergeant / 
Corporals

LAST MEETING - 22 MAY 2018
Meeting  Statistics

      
 7 Arthur MARSHALL
16 Mike HARROWELL

MEETING ROSTERS

Club Membership 27 Attendance Percentage 74.07%

Members Present 20 Make-ups 0

Apologies 7 Guests Attending 3

Absent - No Apology 0 Partners Attending 2

Guest Speaker 1 Visiting Rotarians 0

BIRTHDAYS - JUNE  2018

APOLOGIES AND GUESTS
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BUNNINGS BBQ SCHEDULE;

SUNDAY 16 SEPTEMBER 2018 - BELROSE

NEXT MEETING - 26 JUNE  2018

TO BE CONFIRMED

The 2018/2019 Entertainment Books are now available.

Peter Lemann is the contact person for orders for this year. Please advise, or 
pay and collect from Peter, as soon as possible for the number you require. 

These are a great gift for family and friends and the savings which can be made 
can be quite rewarding.
The sale of the Books is also a valuable source of revenue for the Club, so all 
members are encourage to sell as many as possible to your friends.
Cost of the Books is $70.00 each.

IMPORTANT ROTARY DATES - 2018 AND 2019

•	 7 July 2018 - District Changeover Dinner
•	 10 July 2018 - Club changeover dinner
•	 29 July- 5 August 2018; Donatelife Week
•	 13	November	2018	-	District	Governors	Official	Visit	to	Club
•	 16 March 2019 - PETS (President Elect Training)
•	 29, 30, 31 March 2019 - District Conference, Newcastle
•	 14 April 2019 - District Assembly (Board for 2019/20 to attend)
•	 1-5 June 2019 - Rotary International Convention, Hamburg, Germany.
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LAST MEETING 22 MAY 2018 - GUESTS  SPEAKER - 
STUART FRITH

Never let a good story get in the way of facts - thats how Stuart Frith addressed 
the matter of energy production in the future at our last meeting.

Stuart provided us with heaps of facts about coal, thermal, hydro, solar, wind and 
nuclear as a source of future energy generation, many of these favoured sources 
to become quite expensive in the future.

But it seems governments are not prepared to face the realities of our future 
energy production means, and tend to bend , sometimes almost irresponsibily, to 
the agendas of the more appealing public perceptions rather than the realities.

Thanks Stuart for the enlightening and thoughtfull address.

2018/19 BOARD MEETING - 19 JUNE 2018

President-Elect, Richard Green, wishes to hold a meeting of next years 
Board Members on TUESDAY 19 JUNE 2018.

To Attend; Peter Lefmann, Arthur Marshall, Peter Lewis,
Greg Muldoon, David Brand, Neil Howie, Sue Ward, 

together with Norm Gibson, & Ross Symons.
This is not a normal Club meeting night. 
Time ; 4.00 pm at the Roseville Golf Club.

Paddy was driving down the street in a sweat because he had an important 
meeting and couldn’t find a parking place. 

Looking up to heaven he said, ‘Lord take pity on me. If you find me a parking 
place I will go to Mass every Sunday for the rest of me life and give up me Irish 
Whiskey!’

Miraculously, a parking place appeared.

Paddy looked up again and said, ‘Never mind, I found one.’
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ANNUAL CENTURION GIVING

                
ROTARY FOUNDATION – ANNUAL CENTURION GIVING

 Many thanks to those members who have forwarded payments to me or paid 
directly. 

As at 6 May, 8 members have donated and a further 4 will be sending me the 
donation by the time of tonight’s meeting. In addition we have also sent  a 
Centurion donation from Jim Baillie (a friend of Peter Lewis) for a total $1300.

The good news is that on the above promises we will reach last year’s total. I feel 
sure that many of our members who have not  committed would be happy to do 
so. Please think of the important work that our Foundation does with approx. 92% 
of donated funds being actually  expended in the programs that benefit  those 
who need our support. The only other expenses are administration and promotion 
fees covered by the other 8%. You will receive a tax deductible receipt. What a 
good deal is that!
 It is important that the donation be paid by the meeting of 15 June to ensure that 
each member and the Club is credited before the end of the 2017-2018 Rotary 
year.
 At this stage please pay the amount to me and I will send a Group Donation list. 
Cheques should be made out to the Australian Rotary Foundation Trust 

Neil Howie

Foundation Director
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MUNA 2018

FOLLOWING IS A REPORT ON MUNA 2018 FROM THE MUNA CHAIR.

Our Club had three (3) teams participating. Two teams from SHORE and one (1) 
team from CHATSWOOD HIGH SCHOOL.

“MUNA 2018 was a huge success. It had a record number of 44 teams register 
from 29 private and public schools and a record number of 27 sponsoring 
Rotary Clubs who sponsored 38 teams. The 126 students who participated were 
outstanding and one of the MUNA theme’s of the weekend of “ Building Future 
Leaders “ was emphatically displayed. Their behaviour, attitude, debating skills 
and spontaneous gratitude and thanks were outstanding and quite moving.

The Parade of Nations on Sunday morning was a highlight with the Best Dressed 
Award going to Mackellar Girls representing Venezuela.

Third overall was Shore, second was Ascham and the winning team was PLC 
Pymble. PLC will proceed to Canberra in August to contest National MUNA.

Our distinguished Secretary General was David Ellyard with the two adjudicators 
being Rob Mitchell and Monica Saville.

Epping Boys High School deserve huge praise. They provided an outstanding 
venue free of charge and through their hospitality centre catered for over 150 
students, staff and volunteers for the 2 days.. Special thanks to Nadine Koff who 
was magnificent with the catering.

EBHS represented Canada and Kenya, and I was fortunate enough to be invited 
to a school assembly to present awards to the 6 students who represented their 
school so well and so proudly. Thanks to teacher, Michael De La Penna, who 
attended the whole weekend. He was a great help and also arranged students 
from EBHS to be volunteers.

We had over 40 volunteers for the weekend from Balgowlah Rotary, St. Ives 
Rotary, Glen Haven Rotary and especially Epping Rotary Club where over 25 
members and family helped. 

Volunteers were also from EBHS and Macquarie Rotaract.

Rotary District Photographer, Bill Forsythe was there both days including 6 hours 
on the Saturday. A lasting image of the weekend will be of Bill climbing up a 
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ladder on the roof to get shots of all 126 students following the Parade of Nations.

We were fortunate to have our Federal MP, John Alexander, and State MP, 
Damien Tudehope, open the event on Saturday morning. Damien was gracious 
enough to return on Sunday and be one of the judges for the Best Dressed 
Award, as were Damien Azzapardi  and Carla Rank from Rotaract.  This clearly 
illustrated the second theme of the weekend which was “ Building Partnerships”.

I’d like to thank the MUNA Committee who worked tirelessly for over 6 months to 
make MUNA 2018 the great success that it was. Gavin Ralston, Nick Pride, Phil 
Wishart, Janet Stacey, Peter Garrard, Alan Cunningham and Deretta Andrews 
were outstanding. However special mention must be made of Toula Serna who 
was amazing. Without Toula, this event would not have been the success that it 
was. Thanks Toula.

It’s been a privilege to have worked with such great supporters of Youth and to 
witness the talents and quality of our future leaders.
Please take time to view the photos on www.muna.com.au

Bruce Jacob , MUNA Chair, 2018
President Elect, Rotary Club of Epping
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DISTRIBUTION OF LEAFLETS

Mike Harrowell will be at the meeting tonight, with a quantity of Fun Run leaflets 
for members. He has asked for all members, and friends, who will be able to 
undertake letterbox distribution of leaflets and to provide him with a  Google map 
showing the area they will be covering.

Its now time to become more active in the promotion of the Fun Run with the 
Schools and other public outlets.

Businesses are very willing to assist with event promotion. I have had a quantity 
of the leaflets available on the counters of the Willoughby Gym and Rebel in 
Chatswood - they are quite willing to promote the Fun Run by having leaflets 
available to customerrs, if you ask.

Our meeting on 24 July will be committed to Mike for his presentation of the 
arrangements, members, partners and friends duties and other matters, for the 
following Sunday Fun Run.

Mike will also need to know who is available for specific duties and functions on 
the Sunday, and to set up on Saturday afternoon,so please advise him ASAP if 
you will not be available.
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ANOTHER SOCIAL ACTIVITY - 25 AUGUST 2018 

Rotary Clubs of Chatswood Sunrise, Chatswood, Crows 
Nest and Lane Cove

Trivia Night to raise fund for Mary’s House and Delvena 
Woman’s Refuge 

Master of Ceremony: Tom Sweeney     Quizmaster: Brian Bailey
Date: Saturday 25th August 2018 

   18.30 for 19.00 start
Venue: Dougherty Community Centre

7 Victor Street – Chatswood

Plenty of free parking in Westfield (after 18.00) and surrounding streets
Cost: $20.00 per person – please bring your own foods and drinks

One table can accommodate 10 people
Tea, coffee and delicious supper will be provided.

President	Elect	Richard	Green	would	like	our	club	to	fill	a	couple	of	tables	
to support this event.

In the last issue of the Bulletin, I provided a very interesting story, from the May 
2018 issue of Rotary Down Under (pages 32 & 33) of a kidney organ donation to 
the grandson of Maurie and De Stack, from Taree. As mentioned in that article,
Maurie, a lawyer by profession, is a colleague of Neil Howie ( and maybe the 
other lawyers in our Club) and I also knew Maurie as he  was a Councillor on the 
Greater Taree Council, when I was Town Clerk at that Council in the mid 1980’s.

Neil Howie has now made contact with a person associated with the Donatelife 
Week Campaign, exploring the opportunity for a guest speaker for our meeting, 
hopefull before the DonateLife week,  and also exploring other ways our Club can 
encourage people to join the Australian Organ Donor Register.

Its unfortunate that DonateLife week falls outside the period of our normal 
meetings, so it may require some meeting adjustments if necessary to 
accommodate a guest speaker later in August.

DONATELIFE WEEK;  29 JULY - 5 AUGUST 2018
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Some of Norm’s Rotary friends received this letter.
Someone needs to hack into his diary, so he doesnt forget 
future meeting dates, and more importantly, so those to 
whom	he	wrote	may	still	enjoy	his	offer!!!

There I was driving from the city to the Roseville Chase Golf Club on a Tuesday 
night in heavy rain and thinking of you, my fellow Rotarians, who over the years 
have shouted me many glasses of red wine at our club meetings.

I decided that tonight is the night I will reciprocate your generosity. I mentally 
imagined that I would buy a good bottle of red wine, ask Shane for several 
glasses and give each of you a full glass as you arrived. If one bottle was not 
enough I would buy a second one. After all you are my friends and have been 
such for a long period of time.

As I drove onto Eastern Valley Way there was a smile on my face as I imagined 
the comradery my actions would engender. Perhaps we would all sit on the one 
table and savour our friendships – and the red wine.

The smile was still there as I turned into Links Avenue. 

But the gates to the golf club were locked!!! Probably a mechanical problem. It 
was raining heavily but no difficulty. I would park in Links Ave and walk to the 
clubhouse protecting myself with the umbrella I keep in the boot of the car for 
such eventualities.

But then I noticed that there were no lights on in the clubhouse. A power 
blackout? No problems. Stuart Frith will quickly fix the problem. Then I would buy 
the bottle of red wine and wait for you to arrive.
But there was no action at all. None!! Zilch!!

Then it dawned on me. It was the 5th June i.e. the first Tuesday of the month. Not 
the second. Not the fourth. No meeting.
So I did a U turn, drove home, opened a bottle of red wine, watched TV and 
thought of you.
Maybe some time in the future? Maybe? Perhaps? Could be?
Your mate
Norm

CAN SOMEONE HACK INTO NORMS’S DIARY  PLEASE.
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SOMETHING OF INTEREST FOR THE TRAVELLERS WITH 
THEIR CAMPERVANS AND MOTORHOMES

:AMLC invites all Members, Families and Friends to our 
World Record Attempts 2019

Dear Rotarians.

As the President of the Australian Motorhoming LIons Club I am asking for your 
support with the promotion of this event, not financial support.

 All I ask is if you would be kind enough to place the attached flyer on your 
website and or Facebook page for us and for your members to share this with as 
many of their friends and or families as possible.

 We invite all your members and friends with a Caravan, Fifth Wheeler, 
Campervan and or Motorhome to be part of this history making event on the 
weekend of the 25th and 26th May 2019.

 We are also looking for sponsors from the private sector for this historical event 
should you know of anyone interested please contact.

 Lion Lorna Cameron  (Sponsorship and Merchandising) 

Email: lzcameron42@gmail.com <mailto:lzcameron42@gmail.com>  

 Funds raised will be shared among regional charities and Angel Flight.
 Five Days of Fun all up!!!! 

Thank you for your time and I hope we see you there as a group.

Lion Len Waddington
President: Australian Motorhoming Lions Club

THE FLYER IS COPIED ON THE FOLLOWING PAGE
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GUINnESS WORLD RECORD 
record ATTEMPTS
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2018 DISTRICT CHANGEOVER DINNER
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At the May Presidents Meeting, the following awards were 
presented - Congratulations to those clubs recognized 
and	all	clubs	in	the	District	for	their	efforts	and	service.
 
Award      Winner
Membership growth - Small   North Sydney Sunrise (40%)
Membership growth - Large   Woy Woy (23%)
Golden Quill for PR    Turramurra
Noel McDonald Bulletin   WPH-Cherrybrook
Norm Roach Website    Woy Woy
Vocational Service    The Hills-Kellyville
International Service    Erina
Community Service    Turramurra
Youth Service     Ryde & Gosford

LATE NOTICE - CHATSWOOD ROTARY MEETING 
Wendesday 13 June 2018

Advice via Ted Anderson
Tony Basten, our program organiser, advises that we have a Dr Jo Luis, who is 
an orthopedic surgeon from the Congo, coming to speak to us at our meeting on 
Wednesday 13th June. He has asked me to extend to Roseville Chase Club’s 
members an invitation for anyone to attend our meeting if they would like to hear 
this interesting speaker. 
 
Would you kindly pass on this invitation through your normal channels. The 
meeting timing is as usual, 6.00 for 6..30, concluding at 8.00pm.

There is no indication of any RSVP date or contact, so if any member is interested 
in attending you should contact Ted.
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Paddy staggered home very late after another evening with his 
drinking buddy, Mick. He took off his shoes to avoid waking his wife, Kathleen.

He tiptoed as quietly as he could toward the stairs leading to their upstairs 
bedroom, but misjudged the bottom step. As he caught himself by grabbing the 
banister, his body swung around and he landed heavily on his rump. A whiskey 
bottle in each back pocket broke and made the landing especially painful.

Managing not to yell, Paddy sprung up, pulled down his pants, and looked in the 
hall mirror to see that his butt cheeks were cut and bleeding. He managed to 
quietly find a full box of Band-Aids and began putting a Band-Aid as best he could 
on each place he saw blood.

He then hid the now almost empty Band-Aid box and shuffled and stumbled his 
way to bed..

In the morning, Paddy woke up with searing pain in both his head and butt and 
Kathleen staring at him from across the room.

She said, ‘You were drunk again last night weren’t you?’

Paddy said, ‘Why you say such a mean thing?’

‘Well,’ Kathleen said, ‘it could be the open front door, it could be the broken glass 
at the bottom of the stairs, it could be the drops of blood trailing through the 
house, it could be your bloodshot eyes, but mostly , it’s all those Band-Aids stuck 
on the hall mirror.

* * * * * * * *

IRISH EYES ARE SMILING

An Irish priest was driving down to New York and got stopped for speeding in 
Connecticut . The state trooper smelt alcohol on the priest’s breath and then sees 
an empty wine bottle on the floor of  the car.

The Trooper says, ‘Sir, have you been drinking?’

 ‘Just water,’ says the Priest.
The Trooper says, ‘Then why do I smell wine?’

 The Priest looks at the bottle and says, ‘Good Lord! He’s done it again!’
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Club Administration     Director Greg Muldoon

 Membership    Greg Muldoon, Malcolm Pilcher, Diana Wilkinson  
 Social     Peter McKeown and 4 partners
 Programs    Ian Robertson, Norm Gibson, Stuart Frith, 
 Public Relations   TBA

Vocational & Community Service Director David Brand

 Vocational Service    Ian Garrard, Ross Symons, 
 Community Service  Peter Lewis, John Hartley, Grant Campbell

International & Youth Service  Director Ted Anderson

            International Service  Umesh Bhargava, Allan Farrar, Bob Warland
 Youth Service   Ian Fraser,  Diana Wilkinson
 

Rotary Foundation & Funding Director Neil Howie

           Rotary Foundation                      Ian Garrard,
 Funding    Mike Harrowell, Greg Bell, Sue Ward
 

Sergeant-at-Arms  Ian Garrard.  Corporals Sue Ward,  Allan Farrar

Attendance	Officer  Avis Manoukian

Bulletin Editor   Ross Symons

Risk Management  Allan Farrar

Working With Children Policy
Club	Verification	Officers  Peter Lefmann, Diana Wilkinson
 

Welfare Chair   Diana Wilkinson

CLUB COMMITTEES FOR 2017-2018
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All our meetings are hosted by the

Complimentary suppliers of function 
equipment

Complimentary storage of our graffiti trailer

Complimentary printing by Clarke 
Murphy Printing

MAJOR SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB
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